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PD WORKING PARTY UPDATE NOVEMBER 2021 

A very successful PD Helpers training weekend organised by SATS was held Mick Tustain and 
Lauren Marlow’s training ground at Newchapel Surrey at the end of May 2021.  It was very well 
received and attended by 28 people.    

There are more PD Helpers weekends planned for the Spring next year in different parts of the 
Country that will be open to all.  Twenty experienced Protected Stewards and PS trainers were invited 
to contribute to the format for future Protected Stewards Training Weekends.  The comments from 
them will be taken into consideration when planning these additional training weekends.  

The plan is to produce a list of PD Helpers,  listing what exercises they are competent in and happy to 
perform at a Trial.  This list will then be published and available to to all Trials Mangers running PD 
Working Trial.  

PD demo’s are also planned for Spring next year with at least 2 Working Trials Training clubs 
requesting them.   


